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The information in this report should be viewed as only one source of information regarding this athlete’s condition.  
Diagnostic or return to play issues should not be based solely on this data but should take other medical, neurological and 
behavioral information into consideration in accordance with usual and customary medical practice.  If an individual is suspected of 
suffering a mild traumatic brain injury or concussion they should be thoroughly evaluated and monitored for the emergence of 

symptoms.   
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NEUROPSYCHOLOGY CONSULTATION REPORT 
 

ATHLETE: Caleb Stewart DATE OF INJURY: 12/29/11 

BIRTH DATE: XX/XX/XX DATE OF REPORT: 01/22/12 

  

CLINICAL FINDINGS 

 Mr. Stewart was tested using ImPACT on 01/22/12 to evaluate his cognitive functioning and 

the results were compared to prior results.  All cognitive indices now measured as consistent with 

baseline levels of performance.  Subjectively, he denied all symptoms.    

 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

 As of 01/22/12 Mr. Stewart no longer displayed any identifiable neurocognitive declines or 

reported any subjective symptoms associated with the effects of his recent concussion.  He appears 

to have made a good and full recovery at this time.  Overall, there are no neuropsychological 

restrictions to allowing him to participate in the Return to Play process. Repeat evaluation with 

ImPACT is not necessary unless there is a significant decline in his clinical symptom presentation.   

  

 Thank you for the opportunity to participate in the management of this case and I hope that 

the information has been helpful.  Please do not hesitate to contact me by voicemail/text (248) 230-

2299 or cellular telephone (734) 417-0198 if I can be of any further assistance in this matter. 

 

Respectfully, 

 
 
Michael Czarnota, Ph.D. 

POSTED    JAN. 22, 2012 


